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       Aberuthven Primary School

    Newsletter

   February 2020
Dear Parents/ Guardians and Friends,

We have had a fantastic start to the year and are looking forward to all of the lovely trips coming up this month and next.
Not only are we going on our whole School outings to showcase our fantastic dances at this year’s ‘Creative Day of Dance in Perth’s Horsecross Theatre but we will also be heading to Dynamic Earth and the Scottish Parliament.
We also have our World Book Week celebration coming up the end of the month to look forward to. Our Primary 7s will also start their P7-S1 Transition activities this month, with both a Maths event and a Quiz.

Thank you to all who were able to join us for our ‘Burns Celebration’ afternoon. We look forward to more opportunities in the future where we are able to welcome all members of our School community to join us and continue to build on our links within our local Community.
HT Drop-In Days
I will be running an informal drop-in day per month in School, where all are welcome to pop in to discuss any element of our School life, ask any questions, discuss any ideas, initiatives or concerns you may have, at a time convenient to you between 9.30-3pm on the following dates.

· Monday 10th February 2020

· Monday 16th March 2020

· Thursday 30th April 2020

· Monday 25th May 2020

· Monday 15th June 2020

It would be lovely to see as many Parents/Guardians as possible. (Parents of future Primary 1 pupils are all more than welcome to pop in too!)
How Good Is Our School –Parent Feedback

Please find a copy of our annual ‘How Good is Our School’ feedback questionnaire alongside your copy of this month’s Newsletter. As you know, we highly value feedback from all within our School community and would appreciate if you could return your completed questionnaire to School no later than Friday 28th February 2020. Alternatively, the same questionnaire can be complete online at https://forms.gle/m8oiX5afsNrqJoo47. Thank you, your support and feedback is greatly appreciated! 
Parent Council -‘Friends of Aberuthven’

The next meeting of the Parent Council will take place in School on Monday 3rd February at 6.30pm.
Sponsored Walk

Our Parent Council have rescheduled the date for the Sponsored Walk. It will now take place on Saturday 29th February at 11am, leaving from the Village Hall. Please let us know if you are able to attend.

School Clubs

We are currently offering two exciting afterschool club opportunities. Our clubs will be available for a 4 week block on Wednesday 5th February, Wednesday 19th February, Wednesday 26th February and on Wednesday 4th March 2019 from 3.15- 4pm.

-Mrs Connolly will be working with the ‘Gardening Club’, available to P1-7.

-Mrs Tyrrell will be holding a ‘Bake Off Club’, available to P1-7.
Outdoor Playtimes

Children are much better in class if they get outside to play during the day and our playground supervisors will take them out in most weathers.  Please make sure, therefore that children come to school through the winter months dressed to be out in the cold and wet with suitable shoes or boots,  (wellingtons are best if snowing), warm jackets or coats and waterproof gloves.  It would really help us if items such as hats and gloves are named.

Rag Bag Collection
There will be a rag bag collection on Wednesday 19 February.  All wearable clothing, paired shoes, handbags and belts are acceptable.  Please note they don’t accept soiled and wet items, curtains, towels, duvets or covers, Pillows, cushions, carpets or rugs.  Thank you for all donations.  The funds raised will give our school funds a welcome boost.  Your child has been given a collection bag.  We have more in school if needed. If you have any items that you want to get rid of before then please place in a bag and put it into the recycling container at the school gates. 
Open Morning
We are holding an Open Morning in School on Friday 3rd April from 9.30 – 10a.m. to showcase some of the learning which has taken place over the course of term 3. We would be delighted if you could join us.
Creative Day of Dance
All pupils will be participating in Perth and Kinross Creative Day of Dance at Perth Concert Hall on Friday 28 February and all parents are welcome to come along to this.  The event starts at 10 a.m. and it will finish at 12 noon. The children’s transport to and from the event will be by Sweeney’s coach.
Children should bring a snack with them and a non-fizzy drink.  They will return to school to have a packed lunch.  Please return the consent form for this trip if you have not done so already.  It is at the bottom of the letter issued on 7January and also please indicate if you wish your child to have a school packed lunch.  Please note that all P1-3 pupils who wish to take advantage of the free school meal must complete one of these forms if they wish to order a school packed lunch. 
Mid Term Holiday and In Service Days

School will be closed to pupils on Thursday 13 and Friday 14 February for mid-term. School will also be closed to pupils for In Service Days on Wednesday 12 February and Friday 22 May.

May Day Holiday
The May Day Holiday this year is on Friday 8 May to commemorate the 75th Anniversary of V.E.Day.  School will be open as normal on Monday 4 May.
School Photograph
The whole School Photograph will be taken on Wednesday 4th March.  If you would like us to tidy your child’s hair for the photograph please send in a brush or comb and a note saying you would like staff to tidy your child’s hair.

World Book Week- Monday 2nd - Friday 6th  March 2020
We have a wonderful week full of exciting activities planned for our pupils over the course of World Book Week. We have been supplied with World Book Day book tokens for pupils which will be given to pupils nearer the time.  They can be used in book shops to purchase the special £1 books produced for World Book Day or put towards the cost of another book.

Sports Relief 
We will be raising awareness of ‘Sports Relief’ this year on Friday 13th  March 2020. Details to follow.
Parents Contact Times

Please note our Parent Contact Meetings will now take place on Monday 30th March 2020 between 2 p.m. and 6 p.m.  Would you please indicate on the form attached which times suit you and we will arrange appointments and send them to you.  Please return before the end of February.

Pupils in P4 upwards are invited to attend with their parents if wished.
Assembly
Pupils in 1-3 will be leading our Assembly on Friday 21 February at 10a.m.  We would be delighted if parents and carers would join us.
Non Uniform Day
On Tuesday 11th February children may come to school in their own clothes wearing a touch of red or/and pink for Valentine’s Day for a donation of £1. Please pay on Parentpay. The donations will go towards School Funds.
Learning Visit
On the last school week in December, our School was visited by our Quality Improvement Officer, Scott Haxton on a planned School Inspection.The visit went extremely well and the feedback received by both Staff and Pupils was very positive. More detail of the visit will be shared with Parents duirng the next Parent Council meeting.

Parent Zone – Rights Respecting Schools

Exciting News! On Monday 10 February we are having a Rights Respecting School Silver Accreditation visit. 

We would be very grateful if any parent/carer is available that day at 11.45 a.m. to come into school to meet with two visitors from Rights Respecting Schools.  They would like to hear your input as to how you feel it has been embraced in school and add in any points which your child(ren) has shared with you at home. Please let us know if you can attend.
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Diary Dates 
Tuesday 4 Feb – P6/7 Rotary Quiz at Braco PS
Tues 11 Feb – Non Uniform Day

Wed 12 Feb – In Service Day

Thurs 13 Feb – Mid term

Fri 14 Feb – Mid Term

Mon 17 Feb – Abernethy Ski Trip leaves

Fri 21 Feb – Abernethy Ski Trip returns

Fri 21 Feb – P1-3 Assembly

Fri 28 Feb – Creative Day of Dance

Wed 4 Mar – School Photograph

Wed 1 Apr – Trip to Dynamic Earth and Scottish Parliament

Fri 3 Apr – Term ends at 3.15 p.m.

Please do not hesitate to get in touch should you require any further information. Remember that you can also find up to date information via our School website and you can follow the School on Twitter @AberuthvenPS.
Warmest wishes,
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Nicola Tyrrell
Head Teacher

Parents Contact Day – Monday 30 March 2020
Name ………………………………………………..

I would like an appointment with the class teacher.

           Between 2 p.m. - 4 p.m.        

          Between 4 p.m. -6 p.m.
         This date is not suitable and I will contact the school to arrange an appointment after school.   

Signed …………………………………..         Date ……………………………………….
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If you have any comments or suggestions which you wish to make us aware of please complete this slip and place it in the suggestions box in the school foyer.




















Pupil’s name:_________________    Class:___________   Signed:_______________      Date:___________





Aberuthven Primary School


Parent Suggestions –


February 2020











